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Patient Participation Group Meeting

Wednesday 28 May 2014
Attendees:
Diane Goddard (DG) (Assistant Practice Manager)

Sue Bullock (SB) (Reception Manager)

Carolyn Smith (CS) (Admin Clerk)
Mrs I Allan (IA)
Mr H Ellis (HE)
Mr J Lilley (JL)
Ms F Campbell (FC) (unable to attend meetings but participates via website group)
Apologies

Gill Shillitoe (Practice Manager)
	
	ACTIONS

	Diane Goddard (DG) opened the meeting by thanking everyone for attending.

	

	1.  Practice News
DG advised attendees that following Dr Mackenzie’s recent accident he has now begun a phased return to work.  During his absence locum GPs, who have previously worked in Doncaster, have been covering some of his Surgeries.


	

	2. Action Plan 
The 2014 Action Plan was discussed and it was agreed that the majority of actions were now complete.  
The Action regarding booking on-line appointments is  complete as patients can now register to book appointments on-line and order repeat prescription by either completing a form in the Surgery or on-line.  

The Action regarding the telephone being answered on the front desk is still ongoing.  DG reported that whilst the majority of calls were being answered in the back office due to ongoing staffing issues (long-term sickness/annual leave) some calls were having to be answered on the front desk.  It was agreed that the situation will be monitored and reported back on at future meetings.
	DG/SB

	3. Membership of the Patient Participation Group (PPG)
A discussion took place between the attendees regarding suggestions to try and increase the numbers of patients actively involved in the PPG.  
FC had e-mailed her comments to CS and had suggested the possibility of changing the time of the meetings to 5.00pm or similar to allow those who work during the day the opportunity to attend.  DG commented that this would not be possible due to the Surgery being open at that time and Clinics running and that it would not be possible to relocate the meetings, currently held in the upstairs waiting room, to an alternative location within the building.
FC had further suggested publishing a schedule of meetings at the beginning of the year so that current members could plan for future meetings and that by publishing dates well in advance it might help to recruit new members.  It was agreed that a poster advertising future meeting dates would be displayed in the Surgery – future meeting dates would also be advertised on the Surgery website.
JL suggested handing out leaflets advertising the PPG with prescriptions/at the Appointments Counter.  FC had made similar comments regarding patients being asked to complete a short survey.  HE felt that it might be more beneficial for the Reception staff to target specific patients who are known to the staff and who staff feel may be interested in joining the PPG.  It was decided that this approach could be trialled for a week to see what response is generated.   DG/CS to produce suitable leaflet.

	CS

DG/CS

	4. PPG requirements 2014
DG reported that under NHS England guidelines from December 2014 all Practices will be under a contractual requirement to undertake the Family and Friends Test (FFT) and report the results of this.  There will be one standard question for all Practices and one follow-up question.  The current default question on the FFT is ‘How likely are you to recommend our Practice to friends and family if they needed similar care or treatment’.  

NHS England has also requested that Practices identify three areas for improvement.  CS suggested that one area that could be investigated would be the level of DNAs (specifically the Red Slots which are booked on the day).  CS suggested writing to patients that DNA on that day and that they be asked to contact DG to explain why they have missed their appointment.  JL commented that a ‘3 strikes and your out’ policy be introduced.  DG explained that before any DNA policy could be introduced that it would need prior approval from the GP Partners.
	

	HE commented that although he thought investigating DNA rates was an important priority he was disappointed that NHS England had decided to move away from the Patient Survey undertaken in previous years.  He felt that this had been a valuable tool and that the comments received from patients  had helped to shape Action Plans in the past which had had a positive contribution to how the Practice was run.  DG suggested that consideration could be given to a ‘scaled down’ version of our current Patient Survey, which would include the FFT question, being distributed for completion later in the year.
SB suggested trying to improving waiting time for patients.  DG thought it would be difficult to implement anything that would alleviate waiting times and that patients should be told if appointments are running late.  HE commented that according to last year’s Patient survey 82% of patients who completed a form were seen no later than 10 minutes after their scheduled appointment time.

DG/CS will look through past surveys for suggestions regarding areas of improvement.  HE stated that he would also be willing to look through the past surveys and comments sheets to suggest areas of improvement.

	DG
DG/CS

HE

	5. Any Other Business
DG reported that there are still ongoing issues with the JX booking-in machine in Reception.  An e-mail has been sent to the firm and a response from them was awaited and that the current level of service was clearly not acceptable.

HE questioned whether it was possible to monitor if everyone who uses the car park was actually visiting either of the on-site Surgeries.  DG commented that we are unable at this present time to regulate car park usage.

IA asked if all GP Practices have similar patient forum groups.  DG informed her that not all Practices have PPGs.


	

	6. Date and time of next meeting

22 October 2014 starting at 12.00 noon.

	CS


